November 3, 1943.

Mr. Dolph Simons, Lawrence Journal World, Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Dolph:

I imagine the policy of the club changes somewhat with each incoming president. My conception has always been that the president must rely on his committee chairmen. I like to think that the committee chairmen will sponsor two or three programs a year, especially international programs which are so important during the war.

Then my conception has been that each chairman of his committee will call the program chairman and endeavor to fit in with the program chairman the dates that he desires. Won't you arrange a couple of programs for the future and work with Ralph Graber on this project?

We have had several meetings in which the chairmen met with the directors, but I believe that each time it happened you were out of town. I recognize how busy you are and I feel apologetic when I ask you to do this, but you are in such a splendid position to put a fine program over that I wish if at all possible you would do it.

With appreciation for the fine things you have done in the past, and thanking you, I am

Rotarily yours,

FGA: AH

President.